
Macomb County 4-H 
Horse Program Committee Meeting 

Meeting Minutes 
March 27, 2017 

 
Call meeting to order at 6:49 pm by Adult President, Mike DeFour.  
 
Pledges  
 
Comments from Rod Porter 

 On behalf of the Horse Committee Board, we apologize for the way Steven’s apology was 
handled at the February meeting. Steven should have been given roundtable time or an 
agenda slot to address the committee appropriately. 

 In regards to social media, if you like or share a negative comment, you may as well have 
written it. Anyone who liked the tweet should also make an apology to the Committee 
membership. 

  My last email to the horse leaders (dated 3/24) was sincere. I believe we should work 
together for the best interests of the horse program and our youth. 

o The horse committee is not US vs. THEM, it has to be a team working together for the 
betterment of the program for the youth.  We are supposed to be role models for our 
children.  Our constant in-fighting and negative attitudes is rubbing off on them.  I 
don’t know about the other leaders but it is no longer enjoyable attending the 
meetings, but I do because I am part of the team. 

o Also, the horse committee elected me as point secretary.  Therefore, if anyone has a 

problem with me doing my job then please direct your concerns directly to me.  

Remember we should be working together.  (To paraphrase a quote “You’re either 

part of the solution, or you're part of the problem”).  Let’s all be part of the solution. 

Secretary’s Report: presented by Steven Prokuda.  
Correction made, top of page 2 to include 4) exchange Grooms with Draft Showmanship so all 
showmanship classes are completed sequentially. 
Motion to accept Secretary’s report as corrected by Amy McSwain, seconded by Rod Porter; motion 
carried.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: presented by Kathy DeFour. Current balance is $5,895.05. No business was 
transacted this month.  
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as read by Audrey Beaudin, seconded by Deb Kennard; 
motion carried.  
 
Additions/Corrections to the Agenda: NONE  
 
Old Business  

 Fair trophies – the Klusendorf & Curious George trophies are being changed this year to a large 
wall plaque to be displayed in an enclosed trophy case in front of the Horse Office in the Horse 
Barn. The name plaques from the current traveling trophies have already been removed & 
preserved on the new wall plaque. There will still be a traveling trophy for each award to be 
presented to the annual winner at the Armada Fair. 



o A request was made to be sure the history of each award remain attached to the bottom 
of the traveling trophies to remember the origin of the awards. 

 2017 Ad Book – Please send any ads that were not printed in 2016 to Tom at 
macomb4hads@att.net as soon as possible for inclusion in the 2017 book at no additional cost to 
the buyer.  

 Metro Parks Waiver/Registration  
o Light showbill – no changes as presented 
o Mini/Draft showbill - Rod Porter moved to amend the Mini/Draft showbill as presented to 

add two classes after class 11. Jr. Versatility: 11a. Draft In Hand Trail 9-19 and 11b. Draft-
CS In Hand Trail 5-8, as well as moving the classes 51. Trick-Draft (5-19) and 52. Trick-Mini 
(5-19) in order before classes 47, 48, 49, and 50, seconded by Walt Seymour; motion 
carried.  

o Please note that Draft showmanship now takes place immediately following Mini 
showmanship, with Grooms to follow, as discussed at the February meeting. 

o Due at April meeting or distributed for email review as soon as possible: 
 Light Trail Pattern: Elizabeth Barone/Audrey Beaudin 
 Draft Trail Pattern: Sydney Pallas 

 
New Business  

 Camp Rotary Clean Up Date – May 6 at 9:00 am  
o Need 1 board to repair ring 2 from the wind storm 
o Please bring brooms, hammers, saws 
o Ray’s Riding Rascals club volunteered to maintain the flower box this year. 
o Seth Martin to verify with Metro Parks the July 11 date for Boy Scouts (to make sure it 

isn’t in conflict with the last Mini/Draft show date on July 8). 

 Observation Ride – Apr 1, Apr 22 make-up date  

 Horse Show Work Schedule – Will be passed around to fill open slots at April meeting.  

o Still need ring stewards! 

 Horse Show Patterns 
o Hunt Seat Equitation will use a pattern at the May 27 show (classes 23, 24, and 25) 
o Western Horsemanship will use a pattern at the June 17 show (classes 33, 34, and 35) 

 
Committees – Report Out  

 Ad Book  

 Observation Ride  

 Patterns  

 Ribbons – being ordered; confirming number of Cloversprout participants in 2017 

 Banquet  

 Fun Show – confirming with Lucy Brown her availability as a judge 

 Judges 
 
MSU Extension  

 Invite new parents & youth from clubs to attend Horse Committee 

 Paper Clover campaign at TSC (New Baltimore & Washington stores) runs April 26 – May 7  

mailto:macomb4hads@att.net


 MSU main campus offers many facilitated workshops (30-60 minutes in length) that may be of 
interest as programming additions to future Horse Committee meetings: 

o Communication 

o Conflict Resolution 

o Leadership 

o Youth Facilitation Skills 

o Team Building / Personality Types 

 
 
Round Table – Open Discussion  

 Food vendor has been confirmed for all three light horse show dates 

 Michelle Porter to invite Tammy of Sliding S to attend shows with her tack trailer 

 Road sign - Steven Prokuda offered to repaint the sign. Mike DeFour indicated he has white & 
green paint available for the clean up day.  

 Cordless microphone for mini/draft shows was discussed at January meeting for pricing 
investigation. Rod Porter moved to spend no more than $200.00 on a cordless microphone 
package for the mini/draft shows, seconded by Amy McSwain; motion carried. 

 Armada Fair 2017 
o Light horses scheduled to haul in on Sunday, as has been the case for the last several 

years which immediately follows the 4-H State Horse Show. If you qualify for the State 
horse show & plan to show on Sunday, please let your leader know so it can be 
communicated to the Fair Superintendents. Late arrivals will be accepted Sunday evening 
or as late as Monday morning.  

o Mini horses who wish to leave Fair early to attend the State 4-H Mini Show at the close of 
Fair week, please let your leader know so it can be communicated to the Fair 
Superintendents. Early departures will be accommodated. 

o A proposal was made by the Fair Board to hold a 4-H/FFA leader meeting to coordinate 
stall assignments this year. 

 What about Open entries? Would all Open Exhibitors by invited to this meeting, 
too? 

 The MCHPC Point Secretary printer is acting up. Tom Ahern suggested turning off the Bluetooth 
capability as a fix. The current printer was purchased two years ago at a cost of ~$110.00. 
Discussion was had on whether a repair may be more expensive than a new purchase. Tom Ahern 
moved to purchase a new printer not to exceed $200.00 (including cartridges) if current printer is 
not repairable, seconded by Walt Seymour; motion carried. 

 Ad Book 2017 – please send all photos as .jpg attachments! Do not use Open Office formats. 
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting by Steven Prokuda, seconded by Deb Kennard; motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.  



Committees (2016-2017) 
 
Ad Book Grounds   Judges     Show Bills  
Tom Ahern  Mike DeFour   Mini/Draft – Lesa Mignot  Mini/Draft – Rod Porter  

Lights – Rod Porter   Lights – Rod Porter  
 
Observation Ride    Patterns  
Audrey Beaudin    Mini/Draft – Lesa Mignot/Sydney Pallas  
Dominique Kennard    Lights – Audrey Beaudin/Elizabeth Barone  
Ron Charles  
 
Ribbons/Awards    Banquet    Fun Show  
Deb Kennard     Kathy DeFour    Elizabeth Barone  

Donna Hollingsworth  Audrey Beaudin  
Crystal Pollock  
Michelle Porter 
  

2017 Show Dates – Lights  Show Chair   2017 Show Dates – Mini/Draft  Show Chair  
May 27th    Vanessa Raybaud  June 3rd    Sandi Pallas  
June 17th    Vanessa Raybaud  June 10th    Ashley Cerku  
June 24th (DJ)    Vanessa Raybaud  July 8th     Ashley Cerku  
 
2017 Meeting Dates  
March 27th  

April 24th  

May 22nd  

June 27th (State Qualifier Meeting)  
September 25th  

October 23rd  

 
** Warm & Sunny Show August 5th **  
 
4-H Exploration Days June 21st – June 23rd, 2017  
 
2017 Officers  
Youth President: Elizabeth Barone  
Adult President: Mike DeFour  
Youth Vice President: Audrey Beaudin  
Adult Vice President: Tom Ahern  
Treasurer: Kathy DeFour  
Youth Secretary: Steven Prokuda  
Adult Secretary: Michelle Porter  
Point Secretary: Rod Porter  



Key Working Agreements (NORMS)  

 Start & end on time.  

 Respectfully & collaboratively make decisions. Allow for reflection & 
revisiting of topics.  

 Provide a setting that promotes open dialogue.  

 All members should be honest, considerate, & present.  

 Treat others with respect.  

 Monitor your own airtime.  
  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 


